
V.C.S.C. Minutes ~ October 5, 2019 

The meeting was held at Conejo Creek Park in Thousand Oaks.  

Clyde called the meeting to order at 12:45 pm with 34 members 

and 9 guests present.   

Announcements 

Jim welcomed former members, Jackie Adddrisi and Dale Schaum 

and guests Tyson Kluss, Bill’s grandson, Bob Lederer, Ron and 

Sharon’s son and AJ’s friend Steve.  He went on to present a new 

member packet to Annetta & Marshall Vernon, our newest 

members.  

Old Business 

Jim thanked Ron Lederer and Jerry Miller for the great Gimmick run last month where a good time 

was had by all. 

New Business 

And happy birthday was wished to AJ Sorensen, Ed Whetstone, Annetta Vernon, Steve Conway and 

Rhea Medeiros. 

The meeting was turned over to Secretary, Gina Moore for 1st round of Board nominations which 

were as follows: 

 President – Jim Moore 

 Vice President – Spencer Hoglund 

 Secretary – Gina Moore 

 Treasurer – Loretta L’Oddo 

 Newsletter Editor – David Cervelli (who was not present) 

 Feature Editor – Paul Pollock 

 Historian – Jerry Miller 

 Membership Director – Barbara Tuers 

 Product Director – Alyse Hoglund 

 Events Director – Ron Lederer 

 Sargent-at-Arms – Clyde Shaffer, declined; Charlie Ryia, declined; Steve Conway, accepted 

 Web Master – Paul Pollock 

 Corvette Museum Ambassador – Mike Gibbons 

Next round of nominations will be at the November 9th meeting.     



 

 

Around the Board 

Vice President – Spoke of the caricature artist provided at the picnic today so be sure to get you’re 

your portrait done. 

Secretary – Gina reminded about the private tour of the Malamut Car Museum on Sunday, Oct 20th.  

It’s open to club members only and an adult guest.  Details will be emailed to those signed up or 

who expressed interest. 

Treasurer – Loretta said we have over $5k in the bank but costs for today’s picnic not in yet.  

Otherwise doing very well. 

Membership – Barbara spoke to Rhea Medeiros recently who wanted everyone to know that if 

they’d like to visit or call John, they should do so sooner rather than later.  They will get test results 

back soon on his progress.  She also shared that Colleen Shaffer tested positive for cancer in her hip 

and will undergo radiation therapy soon.   

Thoughts and prayers are with them both.   

Events – Ron reminded everyone that the November meeting is the SECOND SATURDAY, November 

9th at noon!  After the meeting the guys will cruise to a WWII collection in Newhall, the gals will head 

to Colleen’s to work on Christmas Party centerpieces and everyone will meet up at Route 66 for 

dinner.  Barbara will contact George Thomas for preferred Corvette parking so plan to drive your 

Corvettes!  

 Dec 7th – The meeting will be at 11 am as the event will be to attend the Great American Junk 

Hunt in Ventura followed by dinner at BJ’s in Oxnard.   

 Dec 21st is the Christmas Party so get your reservations in   

Product – Alyse has several items to look at and the catalog to order from.   

Web Master – Paul said the site hasn’t crashed so all is well.  

Features – Paul has a new one in the works. 

Historian – Jerry said he’d be taking pictures today.  He also went to Air Tel for happy hour and we 

are good to go for the Christmas Party. 

Museum Ambassador – Mike said GM was going to put Corvette engines in some foreign cars.  

Sargent at Arms – Clyde had nothing 

Newsletter editor – David was absent 

 

 

 



 

Comments/Concerns 

Dennis Martin thanked Jerry Miller for always setting up 

the Laguna Seca run in Monterey.  He and his dad, Joe, 

took their vintage Corvette and had a memorable time.  

They got in line to do the laps at the track only be to 

yanked out of line because the car might be too slow for 

all the newer Corvettes behind it.  And then it poured 

rain!  Unfortunately the car leaked pretty badly but that 

didn’t damper their enthusiasm.  He also noted that the 

Cooper white wall tires they had on it have yellowed 

quite badly.  They tried everything to clean them up and 

finally heard about a product called Bleach White.  

Jim reminded the Board that the Board meeting is at noon on Saturday, October 12th at the 

Lederer’s.   

 

There was no raffle today so no Dinner Drawing and no name Badge Drawing which will be $25 next 

month 

Meeting adjourned at 1:05pm 

 

Respectively submitted by  

Gina Moore, Secretary 

 


